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Press Release         October 12, 2019 

 

DeKalb Police Announce Child Pornography Arrest  

Update  

 

During the continuing investigation involving this incident on Wednesday, October 

9th, 2019, a second search was conducted on a storage unit. The search started on 

10/11/19, at about 4:50 pm.  The unit is away from residential neighborhoods.  While 

searching the storage unit, officers came across more materials that caused concern.  

The search was halted while the Kane County Sheriff’s Office Bomb Squad (KCSO) and 

Federal Bureau of Investigations (FBI) responded to assist.   

 

Upon their arrival, KCSO determined that the material was too dangerous to transport 

any significant distance.  They also determined that the material needed to be 

destroyed.    

 

The materials were transported to a remote area in DeKalb, where under the 

supervision of the DeKalb Police Department, FBI, DeKalb Fire Department, and the 

Kane County Bomb Squad, the materials were destroyed in a safe manner.  

 

This investigation will continue and more updates will be forthcoming.   

 

 

 

  

 

Contact: Interim Chief John Petragallo 
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